Squaw Butte Chapter, BCHI - October 1, 2020

Meeting at Main Street Park in Emmett, outside. 6:30: call to order and pledge of allegiance 15 in attendance, Ron Fergie presiding

- September Minutes accepted
- September Treasurers report accepted Savings balance September 30, 2020 \$6151.00 Checking balance September 30, 2020 \$10,920.67 Obligations for member dues \$1200 Working balance \$9720.67
- Rob/projects and rides

Boiling springs weekend was a success with good participation.

1 large tree was cut off the trail on Saturday's ride.

Trails were in good condition otherwise.

October 11: Diamond Basin ride, public

October 17: Highway clean up

- Lynn and Phil: State meeting was a 5 hour phone meeting
 State newsletter may go digital to save on printing costs of \$1300.
 Names have been drawn for raffle prizes and will be revealed this coming week.
- Audit: BCHI books need to be Audited Kay Ryan Treasurer
 Bill Holt needs assistance and Joe volunteered his wife Wanda to help Bill with it.
- Public Lands

New bill should fund public lands better, but not quickly. There is a review of whether e-bikes should be allowed on trails. Public comment accepted currently

• Year-end party at Roystone was cancelled due to Covid fears. Unanimous vote.

New Business:

• Joe Williams talked about projects next summer on the Salmon River; Little Creek and Fall Creek. Bridge work needs supervision.

More state business:

- Bill Conger let us know there is an updated state website for BCHI. (Not as good as ours, though. Thank you Rob)
- Kay talked about the need for new state officers: chairman, vice-chairman and national director.

Next meeting:

Hopefully at fairgrounds in 4H room. Heather will find out if that is possible.

Meeting adjourned at 7:14. Minutes taken by Heather Donesky